MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Thursday, May 5, 2011, 7:00 p.m.

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Linnea Miller, Earl Mitchell, Vickie Johnson, John Peed and Dick Goodman (joined at 7:40 p.m.) and Cherie Heringer (joined at 7:30 p.m.) 

Staff:           Toni Shrewsbury, Matt Dickison and Denise Brinson (joined at 8:07 p.m.)

Developer:  Q.T. represented by Chad Trotter

Press:           Steve Burns from Suwanee Patch (joined at 7:35 p.m.)

Call to Order

Linnea Miller called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

Approval of March 16, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Linnea Miller moved to accept the minutes from the March 16, 2011 meeting as presented (John Peed 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Adoption of Agenda

Earl Mitchell moved to accept the agenda as presented (Vickie Johnson 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Developer Presentation

Earl Mitchell introduced Q.T. # 844 representative, Chad Trotter, who explained that Q.T. plans for the site a new proto-type referred to as a “Generation 3 store.”  Four of these stores currently exist in Tulsa and Kansas City. This location will be more food-oriented with barristas serving Star Bucks coffee, outside dining tables, and upgraded parking.

Chad announced that Q.T. would make a contribution of $15,000 (representing about 1½% of construction costs, excluding all acquisition costs).  The possibility of placing public art on the site itself was discussed, however, the determination was made, by Chad as the representative for Q.T., that there would not be an appropriate opportunity at that location.  

Matt Dickison, Planning Division Director, signed the developer route sheet and Chad provided a Contribution Letter outlining the donation and how it shall be paid.  Denise Brinson will follow up with Chad to arrange for the donation.  

SculpTour Update/Discussion

Toni Shrewsbury thanked Linnea for speaking at the “Art and the Bottom Line” luncheon and shared with the group that SculpTour contracts went out to the artists and that many have been signed and returned to us. 

There was some discussion about voting procedures for the “Peoples Choice” sculpture.

Dick Goodman suggested that voting should be limited to a time period towards the end of the exhibit for possibly two (2) months duration.  Denise clarified that the official voting period would begin on July 1, 2011 and would be available for the duration of the exhibit.  Paper ballot voting was discussed and Toni will research this idea. 

Other

Denise discussed the PAC retreat and asked for availability of PAC members in July.

She will choose some dates and send an e-mail to the group.  Art Board training was discussed along with the possibility of bringing in a guest speaker.  The primary objective will be to set goals for next 1-2 years. 

Adjournment

Vickie Johnson moved to adjourn (John Peed 2nd).  Motion carried 6-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Minutes taken by Toni Shrewsbury.

